
News story: Project Servator: keeping
defence safe

This month marks two years since the Ministry of Defence Police (MDP)
launched Project Servator at HM Naval Base Portsmouth and the Atomic Weapons
Establishment (AWE) sites in Berkshire. The MDP’s highly visible Project
Servator deployments can now be seen at a range of sites and locations across
the UK, including Defence HQ in Whitehall and HM Naval Base Clyde, and a
surge capability is also available where required.

So, what is so special about Project Servator and why is it such an important
operational tactic for the MDP?

The purpose of the MDP is to deliver unique specialist policing to protect
the nation’s defence and national infrastructure, keeping its people and
assets safe and providing visible and active policing, which reassures local
communities. Project Servator is just one of the tactics used to achieve this
and, alongside colleagues and partners across the UK, the MDP’s involvement
is part of a bigger picture focused on counter terrorism and gathering
intelligence.
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Servator is a Latin word which means ‘watcher’ or ‘observer’ and whilst this
is an accurate descriptor of a Project Servator officer, it merely touches
the surface of what is happening during these policing operations. Project
Servator officers, in uniform and plain clothes, are not just “watching” and
“observing”, they have been specially trained to spot the telltale signs of
terrorist and other criminal activity.

MDP Project Servator teams have identified an array of criminality ranging
from the carrying of knives, weapons and drugs, to shoplifting, immigration
and driving offences, to potential terrorist related activity.

There is, of course, not always evidence of a crime but, where the officers
believe that a person could be carrying out terrorist related activity,
intelligence is shared with specialist teams for assessment and possible
sharing with other policing colleagues.

Use of police assets, such as dogs, armed officers, live monitored CCTV and
vehicle checkpoints as well as joined up working with other police forces and
security staff, are all major components used to keep the public and Defence
community safe, whilst providing a reassuring police presence. The MDP
Whitehall team work as part of the pan-London team alongside colleagues from
British Transport Police, City of London Police and the Metropolitan Police
Service (MPS), with whom they frequently deploy in and around Westminster.
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Chief Superintendent Dawn Morris, MPS lead on Project Servator said:
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“One of the great strengths of Project Servator, particularly in London, is
the fact that by working together, we have the whole of the capital covered
and there is no safe place for any would-be terrorist. This is only possible
with the great support and joined up approach from all of the other police
forces that operate in London, which includes our colleagues from the
Ministry of Defence Police.”

The joined up approach that Project Servator is founded on extends to
engagement with members of the public, local businesses and the communities
served. As Assistant Chief Constable Dave Long said:

“Cooperation between the public, organisations, partners and the police is
one of the most powerful tools to tackle the challenge that the UK faces from
terrorism and, with the ongoing threat, this cooperation is more important
than ever.

“We rely on staff and members of the public, within the communities that we
protect, to be our extra eyes and ears. Everybody has an important role to
play by reporting any suspicious behaviour that they see or hear, or anything
that just doesn’t feel right. However insignificant you think something may
be, trust your instincts and report it because your actions could potentially
save lives.”

To report anything suspicious:

tell a police officer or call the MDP on 01371 854444
for local police call 101
complete the confidential reporting form at www.gov.uk/act
in an emergency, always call 999

To find out more about MDP Project Servator visit the GOV.UK page or follow
the MDP and #ProjectServator on:

Guidance on how to help, including what suspicious activity to look out for,
is available on www.gov.uk/act.

https://act.campaign.gov.uk/
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/ministry-of-defence-police-project-servator
https://act.campaign.gov.uk/

